
 
          

 

To: Gino Betts, OPA Director 
CC: Dan Okada, OPA Assistant Director of Investigations 
From: Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Public Safety Audit and Investigation Specialist 
Date: March 14, 2023 
Re:  Partial Certification Memo for Case Number: 2022OPA-0336 

 
Partial Certification Memo   

OIG has reviewed the investigation for case number 2022OPA-0336 and appreciates OPA’s additional 
effort in conducting second interviews with the named employees. This case can now be certified as 
both timely and objective. 

As previously mentioned in OIG’s February 27, 2023, Request for Additional Investigation Memo, this 
case cannot be certified as thorough because the named employees’ displayed effort and care that were 
simply too lacking to exclude SPD’s professionalism policy from the review of potential policy violations. 

Accordingly, OIG can certify this case as both timely and objective, but it cannot be certified as thorough.   

 

Respectfully,  

 

____________________________ 

Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Public Safety and Investigation Specialist  

                           


